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Mission Statement:  We are called by God to be the light of the world. We are to go forth and 

show Jesusô love and forgiveness through loving care for all Godôs creation. 

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Page 1 

Adult  Bible Class 

The Sunday morning 
Bible Class will resume 
on  Sunday, January  
8th at 8:05 a.m.  The 
Monday afternoon 
Bible class will resume 
on Monday, January 9th at 1:30 p.m.  

 

Epiphany Family 

Night 

Join us on 
Wednesday, January 
4, 6:00-7:30 p.m. for 
an Epiphany Family 
Night of Fellowship, 
Food and Fun, special 
Epiphany Devotion, and a special Epiphany 
treat. The evening will begin with a light supper 
from 6:00-6:30 p.m. (feel free to come when 
you can), then we will have a short devotion 
and play some ñJesusò bingo (Epiphany 
edition).  This is the second year of this and 
everyone who attended last year had a great 
time.  You wonôt want to miss out on this 
Twelfth Day of Christmas celebration.  

 

Giving Tree Thank You 

The generosity of our St. 
John Congregation is very 
impressive!  This year you 
responded with 
enthusiasm to the needs 
and wishes of the three 
families we had from 
Random Acts of Kindness (old Hopeôs Door). 

The ñGiving Treeò had one family of six 
members, one family of five members and one 
family of four members. We were able to take 3 
wonderful presents to each family member.  
Plus, we were able to give each family a $25 gift 
card to help them purchase meat for their 
Thanksgiving meal.  Also with your donations of 
money (the door collections) we were able to 
give each family $125.00 in script to purchase 
food for their Christmas meals and more.  Each 
family was also given a beautiful handmade bed 
quilt made by Marion Oleson. Thank you 
Marion!   Human Care Board 

 

Vision Path 

Presentation 

Please join us on 

Tuesday, January 10 

from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 

p.m. for a Vision Path Presentation.  Rev. Mark 

Schulz of Peace Lutheran Church in Eau Claire, 

WI will be leading us in an informative 

presentation of what Vision Path is and what a 

congregation can expect in terms of process 

and outcomes should it embark on this three 

module process of envisioning and planning for 

our congregationôs future.  There will be a Light 

Soup and Sandwich Supper from 5:00 p.m. to 

5:45 p.m. and from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. will 

be the Vision Path Presentation and questions 

and answers.  If you are interested in attending, 

please sign up on the sheet in the narthex. 

 

 
January 2017 
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Worship for 

ShutðIns 

Worship for Shut-

Ins (WFSI) is a 

thirty-minute 

Christian worship 

experience featuring classic hymns, the 

Apostlesô Creed, the Lordôs Prayer, and a 10-

minute message by Lutheran Church ï 

Missouri Synod pastors. Beginning on June 

28, 2015, RCCA will begin airing WSFI on 

Solarus Cable Channel 3 and Charter Cable 

Channel 985 on Sunday mornings at 6:30 am 

and Wednesday mornings at 8:00 am.  

WSFI can also be seen on Stevens Point 

Community TV (Charter Cable Channel 984) 

at the following times: Mondays 12:30 pm, 

Tuesdays 2:00 pm, Thursdays 2:30 pm, 

Fridays 10:30 am and Saturdays at 11:00 am. 

January 1, 2017 ï First Sunday after 

Christmas 

Psalm: 111:2-9;  Epistle: Galatians 4:4-7;  

Gospel: Matthew 2:13-15; 19-23 

ñTiming is Everythingò - Sermon Text: 
Galatians 4:4-5 

by Rev. James L. Elsner, Prince of Peace 
Lutheran Church ~ Stroh, IN 

In baking a cake, catching a bus, or making 
the doctor appointment, timing is everything!  
And it is with Godôs timing for your 
redemption, too. 

January 8, 2017 ï The Baptism of Our Lord 

Psalm: Psalm 29;  Epistle: Romans 6:1-11;  

Gospel: Matthew 3:13-17 

ñWanted: Dead AND Alive!ò ï Sermon Text: 
Romans 6:11 by Rev. Dr. Thomas R. 
Ahlersmeyer, Holy Cross Lutheran Church ~ 
Fort Wayne, IN 

Did you know that God wants you ñdead AND 
alive?ò  His Word tells us that we share in 
Jesusô death and resurrection through our 
Baptism.  Baptismal power is at work in us 
yesterday, today, and forever as we consider 
ourselves dead to sin and alive to God in 
Christ Jesus! 

January 15, 2017 ï Second Sunday after the 

Epiphany  

Psalm: Psalm 92:1-5;  Old Testament: Isaiah 

49:1-6  Gospel: John 1:29-42a 

ñThe Lightò - Sermon Text: Isaiah 49:6 

by Rev. Dr. Walter A. Maier III, Concordia 
Theological Seminary ~ Fort Wayne, IN 

Itôs no fun being in darkness. By nature we were 
in spiritual darkness. But grasping Christ and his 
Word in faith, we have the light, and so we see, 
and are filled with cheer. 

 

January 22, 2017 ï Third Sunday after the 

Epiphany 

Psalm: 27:1-9;  Old Testament: Isaiah 9:1-4;  

Gospel: Matthew 4:12-25 

ñDarkness to Lightò - Sermon Text: Matthew 
4:12-25 by Rev. Dr. Daniel J. Brege, St. Paul 
Lutheran Church ~ Decatur, IN 

The world is in darkness.  We sit in all kinds of 
darkness...sin, misery, sickness, temptation, 
death...all the result of the fall of mankind into 
rebellion against the Creator.  But the Son of 
God came into this dark world, and in Him..in 
His birth, life, death and resurrection...we see 
light. Through the Gospel this light dawns in our 
dark hearts to give us eternal salvation. 

 

January 29, 2017 ï Fourth Sunday after the 

Epiphany 

Psalm: 15;  Epistle: 1 Corinithians 1:18-31  

Gospel: Matthew 5:1-12 

ñGas or Water?ò - Sermon Text: 1 
Corinthians1:18-31 by Rev. William Mueller, 
Suburban Bethlehem Lutheran Church ~ Fort 
Wayne, IN 

When was the last time you put water into your 
gas tank on your car?  Hopefully never!!  We 
wouldnôt do such a thing because it just simply 
wouldnôt work.  What kind of a message does 
God put into our ñtanksò?  The message of 
Jesus, His cross and resurrection, is the real 
(and only) message of life and salvation! 
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Lutheran Hour Broadcast 

 The Lutheran Hour can be heard on the 

following radio stations on Sunday Morning: 

WAXX 104.5 FM at 6:30 a.m.; WDLB 1450 AM 

at 8 a.m.; WDUX 92.7 FM at 8 a.m.; WSAU 99.9 

FM at 8:30 a.m.; and WRVM 91.3 FM, 94.3 FM 

or 101.3 FM at 10 a.m. 

January 1 
"Right on Time, Just When We Need His 
Grace" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
It's the right time to repent, turn to God, ask for 
His help, and trust in the risen Savior, Jesus 
Christ. (Galatians 4:4-7) 
 
January 8 
"God's Real Promise of Righteousness and 
Justice" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
Jesus brings us righteousness and justice to 
restore bruised reeds and reignite faintly 
burning wicks. (Isaiah 42:1-9) 
 
January 15 
"Looking For God? Look to the Lamb" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
Jesus' love, suffering, sacrifice, and triumph are 
all expressed in that most precious of titles: the 
Lamb of God. (John 1:29-42) 
 
January 22 
"The Word of the Cross - Power for Life" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
To the world, Jesus seemed to be a loser. He 
suffered what all would consider defeat in order 
to win new life for you. (1 Corinthians 1:10-18) 
 
January 29 
"Our Foolishness, His Faithfulness" 
Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour: Rev. 
Dr. Ken Klaus 
Many consider Christ's cross to be just so much 
foolishness. That is the worst foolishness of all. 
(1 Corinthians 1:18-31) 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Thank You 

Thank you to everyone who 
helped fill 17 shoe boxes (or 
plastic containers) with gifts 
for Operation Christmas 
Child. Many members and 
VBS families helped by 
shopping and filling a box on 
their own or by donating 
monies so we could fill boxes. Your boxes 
represent more than smiles and laughter; they 
become Gospel opportunities that open doors to 
share the love of Jesus Christ with children and 
families around the world. Please pray for the 
millions of children who will be receiving a gift 
box from the Operation Christmas Child project.  
We give God all the praise and look forward to 
participating in Operation Christmas Child 
again! Sue Helmuth and Cindy Lau 

 

Huge Thank You 

Twas the weeks before 
Christmas and all thru the 
Churchðnot a creature was 
stirring---not even a mouse.  
HOWEVER, the elves, with 
their smiley faces were eager 
to get started---transforming our Church into a 
joyous and festive Wonderland once again.  
INTERIOR ELVES:   Giving Tree:  Mona Heindl, 
Jeanine Arneson, Betty Spurlock; Narthex Tree:  
Marion Oleson.  DECORATORS:  Jerry 
Schimke, Deb Sandberg, Nathalie Reinke, 
Darleene & Jerry Swen, Donna & Jerry Strack.  
OUTDOOR ELVES:  Jon Sandberg ï Nativity, 
Bill Coley ï Tree, Les & Mona Heindl ï Planters.  
A Blessed Christmas and Happy Holidays to all.  
The Decorating Crew 

 

SWEPS 

Just a reminder that we are 
collecting nonperishable food 
items for the  South Wood 
county Emergency Pantry Shelf (SWEPS) all 
year due to the need in the area. Thank you in 
advance for your continued generosity to help 
others meet the need to keep their families fed. 
The basket for the collection is in the Narthex.  
Thank you again.  The Human Care Board 
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Bethesda Thrift Shop 

Happy New Year from all 
the volunteers at the 
Bethesda Thrift 
Shop.  The past 2 months 
have been very busy for 
us and we thank you for 
your continued support.  A more complete 
report of our year will be given next month.  In 
January we will continue to have our Senior/
Veterans discount days (25%) on Wednesdays 
and discounts on yellow-tagged clothing.  In 
addition, we will have occasional sales on 
certain items in the store.  January is also a 
great time to purchase NEW furniture, 
mattresses, socks, gloves, hats etc. NOTE: 
Winter Hours for the store will be  10:00 a.m. to 
6:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, 10:00 a.m. 
to 5:00 p.m. on Saturday and closed on 
Sundays.  Donation hours are 10:00-4:30 
Monday through Friday only. 

 

Scrip Scrap Corner 

Thank you for purchasing scrip in 2016!  Your 
continued support of the Scrip Program is greatly 
appreciated!.  Our profit total for December was  
$282.55.  Our profit total for 2016 was $2,500.00.  
Lets keep up the good work and continue to 
support the Scrip Program for the year 2017!!!!! 

 

Dear Friends in Christ 

 We would like to thank 
our church family for 
their continued prayers, 
cards and various acts of 
kindness.  We would 
especially like to thank 
Pastor Ader for his many trips to Madison and 
other hospitals to give us communion and to 
pray with us.  We are finally home after a car 
accident with life threatening injuries and 110 
days of hospitalization.  A long recovery period 
is still ahead of us but we are blessed to be in 
our home.  As a thank offering we are giving 
$1,000.00 to the church endowment fund.  The 
power of prayer has been evident during this 
crisis and we feel blessed to be part of this 
church family and in the loving hands of our 
Lord, Jesus Christ.  Ray & Donna Weber 
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